FREEDOM OF INFORMATION ACT 2000/ENVIRONMENTAL INFORMATION REGULATIONS 2004 
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:
I'm writing to request the following under the Freedom of Information Act:

A quarterly breakdown since 1 April 2021 of the number of fines issued for selling e-cigarettes or vaping products to under-18s. I'd also like to know the average fine handed out. If this is not information you hold, could you tell me the total amount paid in fines, so I can work out the average myself.

No Fines Issued.
A quarterly breakdown since 1 April 2021 of the number of fines issued for selling illegal e-cigarettes or vaping products. I'd also like to know the average fine handed out. If this is not information you hold, could you tell me the total amount paid in fines, so I can work out the average myself.

Please make clear if the answers to points 1 and 2 contain fines which fall into both categories.

Leicester City Council Trading Standards has sent approximately 1,400 letters of advice from March 2023 regarding underage sales, with specific advice relating to vape compliance.  We have undertaken follow up visits to businesses where intelligence indicated they were still not complying with the law. 

We currently have one illegal vape supplier under investigation following intelligence led inspections and seizures of illegal vapes were made from four other premises following our proactive advice.

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 

Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk
Email: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
